Captain F. D. Burdick, 715 - 33rd Street, Sioux City, Iowa.

Dear Captain Burdicks

Your letter of October 16 which has been received during Mr. Carter's absence from the State, shall be brought to his attention as soon as he returns.

Meanwhile, in his behalf I would like to thank you for taking the time and trouble to write him about Amon Junior, who is interned in the same prison camp from which you have just been repatriated. The information you have given is very interesting and anything that you could tell us we are very anxious to hear, no matter how trivial it may seem to you. Of course, Mr. Carter has discussed the matter with Larry Allen as well as Colonel Drake, who spent a few days with Mr. Carter in New York recently. Still, you may have a few little incidents that we would be interested in hearing.

Our last letter from Amon was dated August 24 and he seemed to be in good spirits and not anticipating returning soon.

Again, thank you for your thought in writing and I am sure Mr. Carter will communicate with you himself when he returns in a week or ten days.

Yours very truly,

Secy. to A. G. Carter.